
Dear Illinois Pollution Control Board. ^^ ~\3 I I (

Illinois coal plants are a significant source of air pollution in our state. Nevertheless, for more than 11

years, they have been allowed to operate without federal operating permits (also known as "Title V"

permits or "CAAPP'" permits). O^OilCW^ w<_ L/V£LUL C^£

The federal Clean Air Act requires major sources of air pollution to have operating permits. But when

the coal plant operators appealed the permits, even for minor reasons, the Pollution Control Board stayed

the permits in their entirety. This slopped the permits from going inio effect, and they remain stayed

five years later—the whole duration of the permit term! This slalemate threatens public health and air

quality. The time has come to lift the stays and resolve these appeals.

We appreciate the Board's work over the years to protect the public by issuing air pollution rules. We

ask you now to ensure that polluting coal plants abide by these rules and that the operating permits take

effect. Ipte3.££_ VlG&Q <-^S
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